
THE TOWN OF FORT FAIRFIELD 

ORDINANCES 23-02, 23-03, 23-04, 23-05 

Public Hearing Minutes 

Tuesday, May 16, 2023 

12:00 pm (noon) 

Town of Fort Fairfield Council Chambers 

 

Council:  none 

Staff:  Tony Levesque, Neadra Dubois, Dan Foster, Chief Cummings 

Citizens:  1 citizen present 

Media:  none 

 

Mr. Levesque opened the Public Hearing at 12:02 pm (noon) by reading the following posted 

notice: 

 

LEGAL NOTICE  

Town of Fort Fairfield Public Hearing 

 

There will be a Public Hearing on Tuesday, May 16, 2023 at 12:00 pm (noon) in the Council 

Chambers of the Fort Fairfield Municipal Building located at 18 Community Center Drive, Fort 

Fairfield, Maine.  The purpose of this hearing is to allow for public comments on the following: 

 

Ordinance 23-02:  AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR 

The conveyance of municipally owned property to Jonathan G. Helstrom and Christine 

Helstrom, located at 69 High Street in Fort Fairfield, Maine. 

 

Ordinance 23-03:  AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR 

The conveyance of municipally owned property to Gary B. Sirois, Jr. and LaNiece Sirois, located 

at 71 High Street in Fort Fairfield, Maine. 

 

Ordinance 23-04:  AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR 

The conveyance of municipally owned property to the Fort Fairfield Utilities District, located off 

Fort Hill Street in Fort Fairfield. 

 

Ordinance 23-05:  AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR 

The conveyance of municipally owned easement to the Fort Fairfield Utilities District, located on 

the Town of Fort Fairfield Tax Map 36 Lot 12. 

 

These ordinances may be reviewed in its entirety at the Town Office during regular business 

hours.  Comments and/or questions should be directed to the Town Manager, Dan Foster: 18 

Community Center Drive, Fort Fairfield, Maine, 04742, or by phone at (207) 472-3800.  

 

Comments will be received until the next Council Meeting. The Town Council will be 

considering action on the ordinances at the next Town Council Meeting, May 17, 2023, at 

6:00 p.m. 

 



Mr. Levesque stated that the Legal Notice was posted on May 3, 2023 at the County Federal 

Credit Union, Katahdin Trust Company, the Fort Fairfield Municipal Building, the Fort Fairfield 

Town Website, Fort Fairfield Social Media Page and in the Fort Fairfield Journal. 

 

Mr. Levesque and Gary Sirois state that the address on ORD 23-03 needs to be corrected. Mr. 

Levesque states that he will figure out the address it and have the Ordinance corrected. 

 

Mr. Levesque asks Mr. Foster if there have been and written or verbal questions or comments on 

the Ordinances for the purpose of this Public Hearing. Mr. Foster states that he has not received 

any questions or comments. 

 

 

Mr. Levesque asks if anyone has any comments on Ordinance 23-02. 

 

Mr. Foster speaks in favor of Ordinance 23-02. 

 

Mr. Sirois speaks in favor of Ordinance 23-02. 

 

 

Mr. Levesque asks if anyone has any comments on Ordinance 23-03 and states that the address 

will be corrected on the Ordinance to be signed. 

 

Chief Cummings speaks in favor of Ordinance 23-03. 

 

Mr. Sirois speaks in favor of Ordinance 23-03. 

 

 

Mr. Levesque asks if anyone has any comments on Ordinance 23-04. 

 

Mr. Foster speaks in favor of Ordinance 23-04. 

 

 

Mr. Levesque asks if anyone has any comments on Ordinance 23-05. 

 

No comments given. 

 

 

Mr. Levesque unofficially closed the Public Hearing at 12:11 p.m. and states that he will keep 

the meeting open until 12:30 p.m. in case any more citizens want to speak. 

 

Public Hearing adjourned at 12:30 p.m. 


